
Soil Samples
It’s that time of year again and Spring is in the air.  

The Nicholas County Soil Conservation has agreed
to pay for (5) samples per Nicholas County resident.

After (5) they are $6 each cash or check only. 

Forage Timely Tips 
Graze cover crops using temporary fencing.
As pasture growth begins, rotate through
pastures quickly to keep up with the fast growth
of spring.
Creep-graze calves and lambs, allowing them
access to the highest-quality pasture.
Finish re-seeding winter feeding sites where soil
disturbance and sod damage occurred.
As pasture growth exceeds the needs of the
livestock, remove some fields from the rotation
and allow growth to accumulate for hay or
haylage.
Flash graze pastures newly seeded with clovers
to manage competition

Upcoming Events:

May 10th Soil
Conservation
Producer meeting
(CAIP Eligible)

June 27th Hay
Field Day (CAIP
Eligible) 
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Our homes serve as tranquil havens, offering a space to retreat and relax. It's
essential to safeguard our living spaces and maintain privacy diligently. As the
weather continues to warm up, the emergence of insect pests within, and around,
our homes can disrupt this privacy. To address pest infestations, some may use
pesticides to restore order to their gardens, landscapes, and indoor spaces.
When applying pesticides, employing smart, cautious approaches is crucial for
the safety of your household. Here are several strategies to mitigate these
improper pesticides usage risks for you and your family:

Select the appropriate pesticide: Identify the pest causing damage to ensure the ideal pesticide
to use. Misusing a pesticide fails to resolve the issue, wasting resources and exposing your
family to unnecessary risks. Extension offices are available to assist in accurately identifying
pests and selecting the appropriate treatment. 
Adhering to pesticide label instructions: Pesticide labels carry legal authority, designed to
ensure your safety. Applying a pesticide in a manner not specified could be unsafe or illegal.
Additionally, certain pesticides may not be suitable for use in residential areas. You will ensure
the safe and effective use of the product against pests by properly following the label’s
directions. 
Avoiding combining pesticides with household items: Use designated equipment for pesticide
application, refraining from repurposing these items for household tasks. Mix only the amount
of pesticide needed for the task. Properly dispose of any leftovers without using drains or
toilets. 
Wearing protective clothing: Minimize exposure to pesticides by donning appropriate gear.
While specific protective equipment may be recommended on the pesticide label, wearing
plastic gloves, closed shoes, socks, long pants and long-sleeved shirts is a minimum safety
standard. 
Keep away from children and pets: Ensure children and pets are not present in the area during
pesticide application, adhering to label guidelines when it's safe to return. If timing is not
specified, wait until the pesticide has completely dried is a good best practice 
Thoroughly cleaning after application: Clean reusable protective gear and wash application
clothing separately from other laundry. Always cleanse your skin and hands thoroughly before
consuming food, drinks or tobacco. 
Storing pesticides safely: Follow label instructions for proper storage, keeping pesticides out of
reach of children and pets and in a temperature-controlled environment. Pesticides should be
stored above 40 degrees Fahrenheit, while also avoiding extreme temperatures.

Safely keep your home free of pests
as the weather warms up



In the unseen sphere of our vegetable gardens, plant pathogens including fungi,
bacteria, nematodes, and viruses are ever-present threats. However, with
proactive measures, gardeners can successfully manage these threats and
maintain healthy vegetable gardens. 
Selecting the right location for your garden is the first step in prevention. Opt for a
sunny area with well-drained soil to discourage the growth of pathogens. Raised
beds can be an effective solution for improving drainage and air circulation around
plants. It's also crucial to clear out old plant debris, which can harbor diseases from
the previous season. 
When choosing plants, prioritize disease-resistant varieties and inspect any
transplants for signs of disease before introducing them to your garden. For seeds,
consider those that have been treated with fungicide to give them a better chance
of thriving. Planting in warm soil and ensuring proper spacing between plants are
additional measures that can minimize stress and disease susceptibility. 
Crop rotation is an invaluable strategy, especially in smaller gardens. Changing
what's planted in a specific area every few years can prevent the buildup of soil-
borne diseases. For crops that are particularly disease-prone, consider skipping
their cultivation for a few years or growing them in containers separate from the
garden. 
Maintaining a weed-free garden throughout the growing season is essential.
Weeds can serve as hosts for pests and diseases, transferring them to your
vegetable plants. Proper watering techniques can also make a significant
difference; water at the base of plants to avoid wetting foliage, and if overhead
watering is necessary, do so early in the day to allow leaves to dry. 
Avoiding mechanical injury to plants, such as from gardening tools or rough
handling, can prevent openings for pathogens. Furthermore, refraining from
working in the garden when plants are wet can reduce the spread of diseases. 
By taking these steps gardeners can effectively manage plant diseases. This
approach not only protects the garden from the myriad of pathogens waiting to
attack but also leads to a bountiful and healthy harvest. 

Effective strategies to prevent
plant diseases in your garden
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